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LEGION OF MARY

ARLINGTON REGIA

Maryland - North Carolina - Virginia - Washington D.C. - West Virginia

10 June 2008

Dear Presidents of Attached Councils and Praesidia,

AFFILIATION OF A PRAESIDIUM

Several months ago we discussed the requirements to be met to affiliate a praesidium to the Regia or any attached council.  The requirements included:

1. The forming praesidium must have at least six members.  An exception is possible, if there are four or five               really strong members dedicated to Mary and the Legion, 

2. Those members agreeing to serve as an officer must have taken their Promise (changed below).

3. There must be four members willing to serve as officers.  

What was not addressed is exactly when the new officers can be appointed.  The question being - how can an officer be appointed to a praesidium that has not been affiliated, that is not yet officially a praesidium?  This brings up a  chicken or the egg “which came first” question.  Our wonderful correspondent, Br. Joe Jackson, has solved that question for us, and provided further clarification.  The willing members may be appointed as “temporary”, president, VP, secretary, etc. prior to affiliation of the praesidium and prior to taking the Promise.   A “temporary” officer has all the authority of permanently appointed officers and all the responsibilities, including the first duty of all Legion officers - attendance at their council meeting.  This is not the case of an acting officer who is so designated at the praesidium level for a member filling-in for an appointed officer who is on vacation or on an extended work project or a probationary member in an established praesidium who is filling a vacant officer position he has committed to fill once the Promise is taken.  Temporary officers are ONLY in a forming praesidium.  Acting officers are NOT appointed by a council.  The formation of a new praesidium usually should not exceed three months from the date of the first full meeting, but the process can be extended to a maximum of six months when there will either be affiliation or closure - a postponed success.

In the best of all worlds, the legionaries conducting the extension will conclude after a month or so that all is fine, i.e., there is a sufficient number of members with four willing to be appointed as temporary officers, and that the praesidium is sufficiently mature to be on it own with only an occasional visit to insure they are on the right track.  Depending on the strength of the new praesidium, affiliation may occur before (rare) or after the Promises have been taken.   Date of appointment will revert to the date of temporary appointment.

If the forming praesidium does not have the full slate of officers, or a total of four or five strong members after three months, then they have three more months to achieve both.  In the interim, temporary officers may be appointed.  If all requirements are met, affiliation occurs.  If not, then it will close - a postponed success..  

According to Br. Jackson, our Envoys and Extension Workers never had time to give even a month to seeing if a new praesidium they set up would function satisfactorily.  They hoped the officers selected, the instructions issued, the literature provided and the possibility of a priest being present to keep things right would be sufficient.  They also believed Our Lady would be involved, praying that she would smile on this new group in her army.  That is our faith, and most of these praesidia are still operating.

In the service of Our Lady,  

Dennis G. Monroe 

Regia President

